You may have noticed a change in the take home amount of your VISTA living allowance payment in January. 

Here's why: The temporary tax credit that was created in 2009 as part of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act to stimulate the economy had expired on January first.

For most taxpayers this was offset by the Tax Relief Act of 2010 which temporarily lowered the social security tax rate from 6.2 percent to 4.2 percent. The VISTA living allowance, however, has always been exempt from Social Security taxes, and so you would not have benefited from this.

As a result, many VISTAs have seen an increase of roughly $15 in taxes withheld from their living allowance. 

If this has happened to your living allowance, you may wish to adjust the number of withholding allowances on your W-4 form. You can do this on-line by visiting the my.americorps.gov portal.

You may also want to check your eligibility for the Earned Income Tax Credit by visiting the IRS at: http://www.irs.gov/individuals/article/0,,id=96406,00.html. 

If you have any questions, please contact the VISTA Member Support Unit (VMSU) via the National Service Hotline at 800-942-2677.

Thank you,

Paul Davis
Acting Director
AmeriCorps VISTA
